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s CITY COUNCIL



Neighbourhood Planning Project Board (Meeting 3)
Date & Time: Monday 11th March 2013 @ 4.30pm
Venue: Scarcroft Village Hall
In attendance:
	John Procter
	Leeds City Councillor
	Wetherby Ward 

	Andrew Birkbeck
	Localism Officer
	East North East Area Support Team

	Carole Clark
	Area Officer
	East North East Area Support Team

	Lora Hughes 
	Principal Planner, Leeds City Council 
	City Development Department 

	Tom Ridley
	Senior Planner, Leeds City Council 
	City Development Department 

	Ian Frankland
	Parish Councillor
	Bardsey-cum-Rigton Parish Council

	Julian Holmes
	Parish Councillor
	Collingham-with- Linton Parish Council 

	Janet Thornton
	Steering Group Member 
	East Keswick Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group

	Margaret Wilkinson
	Parish Councillor
	Harewood Parish Council

	Jill Bolton
	Chair
	Linton Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group

	Paddy Procter 
	Parish Councillor 
	Scarcroft Parish Council

	Debbie Potter
	Parish Councillor
	Shadwell Parish Council

	Jeremy Thompson
	Parish Councillor  
	Shadwell Parish Council 

	Norma Harrington
	Town Councillor 
	Wetherby Town Council


Apologies: 
	Matthew Robinson
	Leeds City Councillor
	Harewood Ward

	Ruth Middleton
	Parish Councillor
	Scarcroft Parish Council 


1. Welcome, introductions and apologies
· Apologies were received from Cllr Matthew Robinson (Harewood Ward) and Cllr Ruth Middleton (Scarcroft Parish Council).
· Lora Hughes (Principal Planner, Leeds City Council) and Tom Ridley (Senior Planner, Leeds City Council) were introduced to the Board. 
2. Minutes from previous meetings

· The Minutes from the previous Project Board meeting (05.12.12 – Meeting 2) were approved as an accurate record.
3. Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) – Preliminary Draft Charging Schedule  
· Lora Hughes gave a 20 minute PowerPoint presentation on the draft CIL charging schedule, including hardcopy hand-outs to all present.
· At the conclusion of the presentation a number of questions were asked of Lora and Tom including:
· Will the Regulation 123 list be prescriptive? Lora said it would not and there would a large degree of freedom to identify areas of spend, particularly if informed by the neighbourhood planning process and local people.
· Who would be responsible for large-scale infrastructure requirements such as a by-pass? Lora said this effectively would be a tandem responsibility – both the Parish Council and the City Council - and additional money would be ring-fenced if the need warranted it on individual sites.

· Would CIL mean more money for communities? Lora said though there would significant income generated in some instances (up to £9k per dwelling) this would not be the panacea to all funding shortfalls and infrastructure requirements. Lora furthered that a major change will be a limit of how many S106 agreements could be used for any one infrastructure item (5 in total).

· Will the CIL charging schedule be in place by April 2014? Lora and Tom said the council was confident it would.

· Can the CIL be challenged once set? Lora said it could be reviewed by the council but not overturned by developers.

· Will a CIL be charged on all new development over 100 sqm? Tom said it would but there were some exceptions as identified in the report and also conversions into lawful use i.e. barns.
· How will parishes administer the new monies given to them? Cllr Procter said this was a concern shared by many Parish Councils and would need looking at moving forward. 

· Cllr Procter concluded the item by saying that whilst CIL and its perceived benefits should be cautiously welcomed there was a responsibility on Parishes to ensure that any money was spent wisely and with area wide infrastructure requirements in mind.
4. Progress on action plan
· The Chair invited each member of the Project Board to discuss progress on the four-point action plan issued by the Localism Officer:
· Harewood Parish Council informed the meeting that they had submitted their letter of intention to the council’s planning team regarding their proposed neighbourhood plan area boundary. Cllr Wilkinson also added that they were intending to do a public meeting involving residents and businesses in the near future. 
· Jill Bolton from the Linton Village Society informed the meeting that work was still progressing but had slowed down pending the publication of the site allocations proposals. Jill added that all their neighbourhood planning related documents were now being housed on a dedicated website: http://www.lintonvillage.org/neighbourhood-plan/overview-of-the-neighbourhood-plan/#  
· Cllr Holmes informed the meeting that the Collingham-with-Linton Parish Council had now agreed a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with neighbouring East Keswick Parish Council regarding their outstanding neighbourhood planning area submission. Cllr Holmes said both parishes would submit an application to the council along existing parish council boundaries. Cllr Holmes furthered that the steering group were currently reviewing the results of their survey whilst also comparing the outcomes to a similar exercise carried out in 2004.  
· Bardsey-cum-Rigton Parish Council informed the meeting that work on their plan had been significantly held up by the delay to the site allocations process and this was a major source of frustration. Dialogue was ongoing with the neighbourhing parishes of East Keswick and Collingham-with-Linton regarding provision for younger people. Cllr Frankland added that a survey would be going out to all residents on the issue of future housing requirements. 
· Cllr Paddy Procter informed the meeting that Scarcroft Village Neighbourhood Plan Group had recently met with Ian Mackay (LCC, Team Leader – Plans East) and had discussed issues around site allocations. Cllr Procter furthered that they had a dedicated neighbourhood planning website that was proving useful for communicating with local residents: http://www.scarcroft.org/neighbourhood-plan/what-is-a-neighbourhood-plan/. 

· Janet Thornton of the East Keswick Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group said that they were meeting on a fortnightly basis to have themed meetings that were also open to the public. Janet added that the group was working closely with both Bardsey-cum-Rigton and Collingham-with-Linton Parish Council but were in some additional support from their own Parish Council moving forward. East Keswick also has a dedicated neighbourhood planning website (including a Wiki): http://www.eastkeswick.org.uk/plan/.       
· Shadwell Parish Council informed the meeting that they had set-up a dedicated neighbourhood planning website: http://www.shadwellneighbourhoodplan.co.uk/. Cllr Potter said a delegation of steering group members had met with Ian Mackay and discussed their next steps and a package of support. Both parties found this a very productive meeting. A questionnaire, distributed to all residents in the village earlier in the year, had garnered a 40% response rate. Cllr Potter added that steering group members were currently in the process of inputting the data collated from the consultation day and questionnaires. Cllr Potter did say that the group had found engaging young people a particular challenge.     
· Wetherby Town Council informed the meeting that they had held a three day consultation event in the Town Hall in early December. This event was attended by over 400 people. The sessions were interactive, included maps and gave local people the opportunity to leave Post-It with ideas on a range of subjects. In early February a follow-up meeting was held involving those people who had expressed an interest in being involved in the project. Cllr Harrington furthered that a smaller steering group was in the process of being set-up. 
5. Site Allocations DPD – Next steps 

· The Localism Officer told Board Members that a report on site allocations should be going to council’s Executive Board on Wednesday 8th May 2013. 

· The full report will be available on the council’s website five working days before the meeting.
· Cllr Procter suggested that once this report was in the public domain, the board should reconvene to discuss a possible way forward.
6. A.O.B
· Board Members passed on their thanks to the Localism Officer as this was his last Project Board meeting. 
· Cllr Procter informed the meeting that the Project Boards will continue to meet and will be facilitated by the East North East Area Support Team.
7. Date and time of next meeting

· Carole Clarke (Area Officer – East North East Area Support Team) will circulate a time and date for the next Project Board meeting in due course.
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